
 
 
 
 
 
The regular meeting of the Green Township Board of Trustees held on May 22, 2023 was 
called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Trustee Callos, present; Trustee Linnenberg, present; Chairman Rosiello, present; 
Fiscal Officer Straus, present. 
 
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of May 8, 2023.   
Trustee Linnenberg seconded the motion.  All voted Yes. 
 
Chairman Rosiello invited Mr. John Darwish to speak at the podium. 
 
Mr. John Darwish, 7075 Pickway Drive, introduced himself and addressed the Board of 
Trustees to discuss a speed study performed in 2021 and request a new study to be 
conducted. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-A 
Chairman Rosiello moved to accept and approve the financial reports as submitted. Trustee 
Linnenberg seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-B 
Chairman Rosiello moved to accept and approve the Amended Appropriations for 2023 as 
submitted.  Trustee Linnenberg seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-C 
Chairman Rosiello moved to accept and approve the Estimated Resources for 2023 as 
submitted.  Trustee Linnenberg seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-D 
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the Traffic Safety Police Fund Account #210.  Trustee 
Linnenberg seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously.   
 
Police Chief Jim Vetter explained the details of the Traffic Safety Police Fund Account #210 
which is a grant awarded from the State of Ohio. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-E 
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the hiring of Josh Walters as a Seasonal Summer 
Helper with a salary of $15.00 per hour and effective May 23, 2023.  Trustee Linnenberg 
seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
Public Services Director Joe Lambing explained the need for Summer Helpers and job 
requirements. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-F 
Chairman Rosiello moved to declare a continuing emergency and extending authority for 
snow removal on unaccepted roads.  Trustee Linnenberg seconded the motion. The 
resolution passed unanimously. 
 
Attorney Frank Hyle stated the resolution is passed every six months to provide the Public 
Services employees the ability to treat unaccepted roads. 
 
RESOLUTION #23-0522-G 



The following properties were declared as nuisances due to high grass & weeds, or garbage, 
junk & debris.  The Township Attorney was directed to notify the owner of the properties 
listed below of this resolution: 
 
1.  5811 Colerain Avenue (550-0011-0022) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
2. 3350 Dickinson Road (550-0061-0140) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
3. 4202 Ebenezer Road (550-0232-0129) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
4. 4286 Ebenezer Road (550-0232-0025) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
5.  2043 Faycrest Drive (550-0140-0391) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
6. 3419 Glastonbury Court (550-0172-0727) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
7. 3184 Greenway Avenue (550-0132-0216) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
8. 3768 Hubble Road (550-0083-0319) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
9.  4023 Hubble Road (550-0092-0094) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
10. 5708 Lauderdale Drive (550-0080-0054) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
11. 4368 North Bend Road (550-0061-0103) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
12. 1625 Pasadena Avenue (550-0041-0057) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
13. 5613 Samver Road (550-0010-0661) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
14. 4148 School Section Road (550-0113-0018) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
15. 2390 South Road (550-0280-0284) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
16. 5073 Valley Ridge Road (550-0193-0020) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
17. 5239 Willowood Avenue (550-0041-0101) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Linnenberg.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
 



Administrator Frank Birkenhauer praised Police Officer Troy Biggs for his work in abating 
nuisance properties within Green Township. 
 
Administrator Birkenhauer announced the VFW Memorial Day Ceremony will take place on 
May 29, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. at Veterans Park. 
 
Fiscal Officer Tom Straus did not have anything to report. 
 
Township Attorney Frank Hyle did not have anything to report. 
 
Administrator Frank Birkenhauer reported on the Trailside Village development. 
 
Administrator Birkenhauer announced That Arena Rock Show concert will take place on June 
17, 2023 from 5:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. at Kuliga Park.  
 
Director of Public Services Joe Lambing reported on curb replacement on Kildare Drive and 
Coral Gables Road and the ODOT project on State Route 264.   
 
Fire & EMS Chief Scott Souders did not have anything to report. 
 
Police Chief Jim Vetter did not have anything to report. 
 
Director of Development Adam Goetzman reported there will be zoning cases included for 
the next Board of Trustees’ Meeting. 
 
Trustee Callos read a thank you letter from Terry and JoAnn Beard for recent services 
provided by a Fire & EMS crew. 
 
Chairman Rosiello congratulated Mrs. Joyce Snyder for her retirement from St. Antoninus 
School after forty-eight years of service. 
 
Chairman Rosiello announced the next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held 
on Monday, June 12, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Chairman Rosiello announced a special meeting will be held on June 28, 2023 at 8:00 a.m.  
and the regular meeting of the Board of Trustees on June 26, 2023 will not take place. 
 
Chairman Rosiello moved to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Linnenberg seconded the motion.  
All voted Yes. Meeting was adjourned at 6:04 p.m. 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 


